

BLAXHALL PARISH COUNCIL 

ANNUAL PARISH MEETING

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 4TH MAY 2016
 IN BLAXHALL VILLAGE HALL AT 7:00PM 

The Chairman of the Parish Council Councillor Graham Bowles welcomed all whom had attended

Present:    
Cllr Graham Bowles (Chairman)
Cllr Malcolm Browne








Cllr Ray Herring


Cllr Jeff Hume




Cllr Maggie Jennings


Cllr Mike Plant




Cllr Bill Waring

     
In attendance:  Joanne Jones – Parish Clerk.  There were no members of the public present.
1. APOLOGIES

Apologies were received from Joyce Izsard (Garthwaite Trust), Nigel Suckling, Mike Cowling, Margaret Grenham, Cllr Shane Pictor, Cllr Steve Smedley and County Cllr Andrew Reid.
2. REPORT FORM SUFFOLK COUNTY COUNCILLOR ANDREW REID

      Apologies had been received from County Cllr Andrew Reid.  A written report had been 

      submitted to which the Clerk gave details.  (Full copy of report attached to the minutes).  
3.
REPORT FROM DISTRICT COUNCILLOR RAY HERRING

      A verbal report was given by District Cllr Herring (Full copy of report attached to the 

      minutes).  The Chairman thanked District Cllr Herring for his report and asked if the amount the 
      Melton Hill offices would be sold for was yet public knowledge.  District Cllr Herring informed 

      the Chairman this information was not yet in the public domain to which he provided details.

5. 
SWT REPORT

      Suffolk Wildlife Trust – (Big Common) – Ben Calvesbert gave a verbal report.  Copy of report 
      attached to the minutes.  Ben also reported on the recent site meeting held with Matthew Ginn 
      from Natural England at the Big Common and confirmed some ariel footage may be carried out 
      later in the year.  The Chairman thanked Ben Calvesbert for his report and also for all SWT’s 

      hard work carried out on the Big Common.  Finally, Ben confirmed that a Night Jar Walk 

      would be held on 24th June 2016 at 9:15pm.

6.
CHAIRMAN'S REPORT

      Cllr Graham Bowles reported it had been a quiet year with the main event being the formation 
      of the Commons & Open Spaces Charitable Trust.  He provided information regarding the siting

      of a Vehicle Speed Sign and stated that he hoped this equipment would be beneficial to the 
      Parish.  Finally, the Chairman thanked Cllr Bill Waring for all his hard work carried out on the 
      flooding/drainage issues.

7.
VILLAGE HALL/PLAYING FIELD REPORT 

       Cllr Graham Bowles reported the Committee had just purchased 80 new chairs.  He advised 

       they were also looking into replacing the external doors to which he provided details.  Cllr 

       Bowles confirmed a deep clean of the hall was due to be carried out and advised the toilets  

       were also due to be painted.  
8.
ALLOTMENT REPORT

              Cllr Malcolm Browne (Chairman) gave a verbal report.  (Full copy of the report attached to the 

minutes).  The Chairman thanked Cllr Browne for his report.
9.
BLAXHALL COMMONS & OPEN SPACES CHARITABLE TRUST
             Apologies had been received from Blaxhall Commons & Open Spaces Charitable Trust.  A 
              written report had been submitted to which Cllr Hume gave details.  (Full copy of report 

              attached to the minutes).
10.
BLAXHALL ARCHIVE GROUP

      A representative was not present.  No report had been received.
11.
GARTHWAITE CHARITY


Apologies had been received from Joyce Izsard.  The Clerk gave details of the written report.  


(Full copy of the report attached to the minutes).
12.
TREE WARDEN REPORT

      Apologies had been received from Margaret Grenham.  A written report had been submitted to 
      which the Clerk gave details.  (Full copy of report attached to the minutes).
13.
BLAXHALL YOUTH HOSTEL


Not present – No written report had been received.

14.
PCC REPORT
      Apologies had been received from Mike Cowling.   A written report had been submitted to 

      which the Clerk gave details.  (Full copy of report attached to the minutes).
15.
EBB & FLOW NEWSLETTER
      Apologies had been received from Mike Cowling.   A written report had been submitted to 

      which the Clerk gave details.  (Full copy of report attached to the minutes).
16.
THE SHIP INN


Not present – No written report had been received.

17.
OPEN FORUM


There were no members of the public present.

The Chairman thanked everyone for their reports and comments and there being no further questions or discussion the meeting closed at 7:50pm
Signed:  ...........................................  Chairman 
    Dated:   .....................................................
